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Thomas Scozzafava, Chairperson 
Noel Merrihew, Vice-Chairperson 
 
Chairman Scozzafva called this Finance Meeting to order at 10:30 am with the following 
Supervisors in attendance: Clayton Barber, Stephanie DeZalia, Shaun Gillilland, Charlie 
Harrington, Roy Holzer, Steve McNally, James Monty, Jay Rand, Tom Scozzafava, Jeff Subra, 
Ike Tyler, Joe Pete Wilson and Davina Winemiller. Robin DeLoria, Joseph Giordano, Ken Hughes, 
and Noel Merrihew had been previously excused. 

 
Department Heads present:  Laura Carson, Michael Diskin, Judy Garrison, Michael Mascarenas, 
David Wainwright and Dan Palmer.  
 
News Media present: Tim Rowland – Sun Community News. 
 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I will call this Finance meeting to order.  First on the agenda is our County Clerk, 
Joe Provoncha has been excused so we’ll go with Laura, Auditor’s Office.  Good morning. 
 
CARSON:  Page one is my department head expenses.  The coroners responded to 54 calls and 
funeral homes handled 22 removals this year based on the vouchers submitted. 
Page two is my supervisor’s expense report.  Page three, is the invoice data collection summary. 
We processed a little over 3,000 invoices and noted over 167 errors in July.  Our year to date 
overpayments were about $12,500 and year to date duplicate payments we’ve caught are a little 
over $18,000. 
Page four, is the auditor year to date budget report.  The historical data has been transferred into 
Munis however, is still being done in Pentamation so as of the date of this report, only the 7/30 
payroll was not posted to this report.  It’s done manually in the Treasurer’s office.   
Page five, is the assigned counsel YTD budget report.  I replaced the comparison report for 2021 
with just the YTD budget report.  I just felt that due to Covid the numbers really weren’t a good 
reflection but Page six, is a spreadsheet and it does reflect the expenses by year in the bottom 
graph.  As of July 31 it says we spent roughly $142,000 on Assigned Counsel fees but it is 
misleading because some attorneys will be at year end so I expect an influx of vouchers in 
December.  Due to Covid travel expenses are much lower in 2019, which is our last normal year 
we spent about $163,000 in travel time and mileage and so far, in 2021, we spent $7500 because 
everything went virtual so I guess if there was an upside that’s it.  So, in July we did receive 45 
assigned counsel vouchers and we paid out about $36,000.  Does anybody have any questions 
for me? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I guess not, thank you.  Good report. 
 
CARSON:  Thank you. 
 

**** 
 
 The next item on the agenda was the Real Property Office with Dave Wainwright reporting 
as follows: 
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WAINWRIGHT: Good morning.  First thing I have is my budget if anybody has got any questions 
about that? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I guess not. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  And the next is the comparison of Board of Assessment Review complaints 2020 
and 2021.  In 2020, we had six towns doing full revals in 2021 we had three towns doing full revals 
and three towns doing a trend in other words they did the reval in 2020, the values keep going up 
and these towns were able to trend their values so they still had a lot of increase and it really 
didn’t affect the amount of complaints countywide we got a little over 1% of people complaining 
to the assessors about their assessments which is really, extremely well and I think it reflects well 
on the assessors they are doing a good job and they are maintaining what they need to maintain.  
At the time I submitted that report to Judy I did not have the Supreme Court and Article 7’s in that 
column all the way over on the right but I have since gotten them from the Clerk’s office so if 
anybody is interested in their town how many Article 7’s I can give them that either right now or if 
you want to email me? 
 
PALMER: What was the total?  Last year it was 28, what was the total? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  One thing I didn’t do was total. 
 
PALMER:  Sorry, that’s okay. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  About 26 or so. 
 
PALMER: Twenty-six okay. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  I wanted to mention that our tax map conversion from AutoCAD to GIS is 
complete.  You may remember, we got some grant money for that and this is going to streamline 
our updates for pictometry and the County GIS course quite a bit plus it brings us kind of into the 
21st century here.  AutoCAD is okay for engineers and stuff but it’s not what we want to be using 
when it comes to mapping of real property data. 
And the last thing is in 2020, we had like I said, six towns do the reval projects to say it was a 
challenging year is an understatement due to Covid. We had town halls that were shut down, BAR 
training was done online for the first time ever I believe, grievance day was held either by phone 
or by Zoom meeting and those assessors and data collectors that were able to get out and go 
door to door were met with a lot of people that were kind of upset that we were doing this and 
some of them were not willing to speak, some of them asked them to leave but none of the 
Assessors gave up, they all completed successful projects which earn the towns a combined 
State aid of $43,084.47, that equals $3.37 a parcel according to the NYS Office of Real Property 
Tax Service this is the highest amount per parcel paid in the last ten years. The reason is other 
Assessors in other Counties bailed out on their projects and ours didn’t they sought through to 
the end so I’d like to recognize these Assessors for their dedication and hard work Donna Bramer, 
Town of Lewis, Phil Johnson, Letitia Williams, Jake Hitchcock Town of Minerva, Rich 
Schoenstadt, Erica Hedden, Dick Newell in Schroon, Patty Osier in Ticonderoga, Dave Galarneau 
of Willsboro, Fonzi Smith, Blanche Peck, Marcel Bruce from the Town of Wilmington they deserve 
some recognition for sure. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Someone want to move a resolution of appreciation?  Moved by Stephanie, 
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seconded by Davina. 
 
RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION TO THE FOLLOWING ESSEX COUNTY ASSESSORS; 
DONNA BRAMER - TOWN OF LEWIS, PHIL JOHNSON, LETITIA WILLIAMS, JAKE 
HITCHCOCK - TOWN OF MINERVA, RICH SCHOENSTADT, ERICA HEDDEN, DICK NEWELL 
– TOWN OF SCHROON, PATTY OSIER – TOWN OF TICONDEROGA, DAVE GALARNEAU -
TOWN OF WILLSBORO AND ALPHONSO SMITH, BLANCHE PECK, MARCEL BRUCE - 
TOWN OF WILMINGTON FOR THEIR DEDICATION AND HARD WORK IN 2020 REVAL 
PROJECTS.  DeZalia, Winemiller 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  So, where are we with our invitation to Stack? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  He’s scheduled to be here on the 30th, Ways and Means. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Good. 
 
HOLZER:  Couple questions Dave so on the 30th we’ll have a better idea of the State’s mandate 
on doing another reval? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Well, I don’t know if I would say it’s the State’s mandate it’s the Assessor’s choice 
to either update their assessed values or not with the goal of maintaining that 100% equalization 
rate. 
 
HOLZER:  What about the communities that just went through it I mean; it was my understanding 
based on information that you had provided me that it looked like they were saying that 
communities were looking at double digit increases to maintain 100% assessment. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Right and it depends on the municipality I do believe Wilmington is one that is 
going to be up there and I assume that the Assessors will go ahead and do what’s required – 
 
HOLZER:  Well, they are very concerned because we just went through this and then the State 
said, oh no it’s still not enough and I’m preaching to the choir because you know all this and then 
they came back and said no, you have to do another 4% increase across the board my concern 
with this is as you know, Wilmington as other towns, has a tremendous amount of State land and 
they all fall under the category of the reassessed, like residential homes therefore the State of 
New York is shifting the tax burden onto the local taxpayers because they are saying they are 
State forced because they have nothing to compare it with to increase their taxable assessment 
and if I’m saying anything wrong correct me but that’s my understanding of it and what I’d like to 
see is when is the last time the State of New York has increased any State land in Essex County 
assessment wise because we’re shifting the tax burden onto the people who can’t even afford it. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:   I can get you some information on that. 
 
HOLZER: And the other thing is we appreciate the money that they gave us for reimbursement 
for the parcels but originally it was supposed to be $5.00 a parcel and they cut it so I’m not going 
to give them kudos for something they cut – no, this is serious they mandate all this stuff to us, 
tell us we’re going to be getting $5.00 a parcel and then they knock it down to three something. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  And honestly they are saying $3.67 or $3.37 a parcel or whatever it was is high 
compared to the normal $2.00 a parcel that towns have been getting so yeah, that $5.00 a parcel, 
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that was not correct.  I don’t know where they come up with the numbers but maybe that’s part of 
the lure to get you to sign on with this. 
 
HOLZER:  Because in the letter of congratulations it says, oh, by the way we had to cut the 
amount that we gave you that you normally get due to budget cuts or whatever I think I can 
produce the letter for you but I definitely think all the towns that have State land in their 
communities should be taking a look at this because there’s no rhyme or reason they are calling 
this a trend, it’s not a trend it’s because of the pandemic they resume ridiculous amounts of 
money.  In a couple years everything is going to come to a head here and they are going to say, 
oh, God we paid way too much for this. Are we going to be doing a reval to lower everyone’s 
assessments then? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Yes, they will. The idea is to keep up with the market so if the market goes up 
the State says you are supposed to maintain – 
 
HOLZER:  So how many times have we ever gone down on our assessments? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Well, yeah they don’t go down as much. 
 
HOLZER:  In a community like Wilmington it’s brutal because we have two school districts also 
Ausable School District and Lake Placid School District and if we don’t do this reval that’s going 
to through the equalization rates out and it could end up costing people that are in the higher 
school district a whole lot more money. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: I agree. 
 
HOLZER: It’s something we should all be on.  I don’t totally understand it but I certainly think there 
is a big issue here. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  It’s a huge issue that’s been going on in New York State for years and years the 
way they determine the equalization rate and as Dave knows, I went through sales in the Town 
of Moriah and how we went to 94.5% because I didn’t see, maybe a couple of extraordinary sales 
and it’s my understanding if they don’t have enough sales in Moriah they go to a neighboring 
community for comparables.   
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Yes, within your market area. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Now you can’t – we all have different communities and different economies and 
different and so on and how they can tell a sale of a house in Ticonderoga and use it in Moriah or 
whatever area they are using it for they are not truly neighbor hooding which is what they are 
supposed to be doing so, your assessment on it is very good I didn’t hear that side of it before but 
you’re correct, if everybody else is picking up more of the load they are going down and their 
assessment remains the same but I just hope that he has available data to show us why these 
equalization rates are starting to tumble.  I’m hopeful he brings that with him. 
 
WAINWRIGHT: I hope he does too. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Because that will be interesting to see. 
 
MONTY:  So you did say that the assessments have gone down, I would be interested to hear 
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when the last assessments went down in Essex County. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Yes, I can get you that.  I mean, they go down 2% here, 3%, 1% they don’t go 
down like these – 
 
MONTY:  I’ve been a homeowner since 1980 and I’ve never seen mine go down. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Well, I say trend goes down your assessment may or may not go down 
depending on – 
 
MONTY:  That’s my point. 
 
McNALLY:  In Minerva we have three Assessors they do a wonderful job. We’ve done, it all started 
years ago we hired an outside company Collier to come in and do the assessment.  We 
maintained every three years to do a new assessment and to go to Roy’s point, we just did a 
correction after we did a reval of 3% across the board which was fine but we are at over 70% of 
state land and what is happening is they are taking the burden and putting on the people and I 
don’t believe that we should ever do that here until the State decides their assessment changes 
equally it’s just a shift of the tax from the State to local people.  I think we need to be really 
concerned about that especially Steph, myself, Robin and all of that 70% state land they are just 
shifting the burden to the local people. 
 
WILSON:  Thank you.  Dave, it’s my understanding though that our Assessor does have some 
latitude to assign value to state land? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  They do.  Absolutely especially in a year of a reval. The state says if you’ve gone 
for reval you probably should not be changing state land in the other years but during a reval they 
can certainly, the same as they can value any other private property, they can go ahead and say, 
according to our sales, according to this, the State has their own method but the town is able to 
put new values on state land. 
 
HOLZER:  Exactly they have the power to do that but the State unlike any other taxpayer in our 
communities, the state uses their right to say no, we’re not going to go with that increase.  Correct? 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  Well you would have to go down to Albany I believe and have the state’s version 
of grievance day down there with your sales.  I believe North Hudson went through that a couple 
years ago. 
 
HOLZER:  And they lost. 
 
WAINWRIGHT:  They did lose.  They won once before, they lost this time. 
 
WINEMILLER:  I just want to speak to what Roy was talking about so the Town of St. Armand we 
have approximately 80% of our land is state owned land and they pay approximately 17% of the 
taxes so there’s a huge disparity what you’re talking about that’s completely unfair and I know it’s 
not your fault but something needs to change.  You know, they all want us to have state land 
right?  They all want us to have it, they don’t pay for it, they put the rest of it on the taxpayers, 
they don’t maintain it and I’m going to give you an example.  I had a meeting this spring with 
members of DEC on Moose Pond and the Town of St. Armand maintains the road all the way 
down there, the State owns the parking lot so every single year people complain the parking lot 
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is in terrible shape, the boat launch is in terrible shape etc., etc. and I said to the gentleman from 
the DEC you know, Doug and I have talked we are willing to do all the work for free if the state 
will pay just for the asphalt. We’ll do all the work, we’ll take care of it to help our residents and our 
visitors, we’ll do the work, you pay for the asphalt, minimal amount, State doesn’t have any money 
to do that.  They don’t have any money to maintain what they have but does anyone know how 
much state land they bought this year for how many millions of dollars?  Millions of dollars.  Way 
too much.  They are not good stewards.   
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I can tell you property that they didn’t buy that they were supposed to. 
 
GILLILLAND:  Remember, the towns and communities and villages have the right to not approve 
state acquisition and I agree, that they are not good stewards of land, they certainly don’t pay 
enough to keep it, not enough Rangers, they are not managing overcrowding I mean, all kinds of 
issues so and now they are not paying their fair share so the towns should look very closely next 
time you have an acquisition come before your board. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  So we don’t get burned by these non for profit environmental groups that are 
going to come in and tell you we’ll hold onto it; we’ll pay taxes until the State of New York buys it 
because we just got burned badly in Moriah. 
 
McNALLY:  Or any agreements they make prior to the sale on what is going to be allowed on that 
property. 
 
WINEMILLER: We just went through that in St. Armand with the Camp Woods Smoke Property 
and the Lake Placid Land Conservancy, they came at us several times we denied them every 
single time and we are not allowing that to go through. 
 
McNALLY:  It depends on where the funding comes from on what you can actually stop as far as 
producing. 
 
WINEMILLER:  Well we did stop it thank goodness because the property Camp Wood Smoke is 
one of the highest assessed value property in the Town of St. Armand so that would have been 
huge. 
 
McNALLY:  The EPF you have a boycott on the sale so there’s other avenues they have.  It’s not 
going to make a difference if they are buying a 60 acre parcel the issue is going to become when 
they try to buy the big parcels, the Whitney Estate comes to mind that’s just chain links, forest, 
ponds we really don’t have – so the best that we can do is try to get an agreement made part of 
the sale of what, so you can have some kind of tourism, some kind of access to that land and as 
we found out the State does not stand behind their agreements. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  DEC sold the town a bill of goods, they knew that would never hold up in court. 
 
McNALLY: What is that? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  The snowmobile, the connector trails. 
 
McNALLY:  Well, if you’ve got six hours we can sit here and complain it. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Oh, I know.  So, you having a good day Dave? 
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McNALLY: How’s your day going? 
 
WINEMILLER: Dave, I just want to say thank you to you.  You helped me out tremendously last 
Thursday and I also wanted to thank Andrew in the mapping department, he has been absolutely 
wonderful, has helped me on a whole bunch of different projects, always quick and flawless so 
thank you. 
 
WAINWRIGHT: Your welcome.  We’re lucky to have him. He’s a great addition. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Okay, other questions for Dave?  If not, thank you. 
 

**** 
 
 The next item on the agenda was the Treasurer’s Office with Mike Diskin reporting as 
follows: 
 
DISKIN:  It’s nice to see you talking to somebody else and keeping them up here longer than you 
keep me. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:   You usually keep us. (laughter) 
 
DISKIN:  I’ll try to make it short unless you have a lot of questions.  Sales tax – we didn’t obviously 
gain any sales tax in result of coming out of Covid last year into this year.  We had an increase in 
things that we collected. There is a, I want you to note that this is the second deduction that we’ve 
had this year for this fiscally distressed health facilities, it was supposed end at the end of this 
State fiscal year but we’ll see what happens.  They took another $46,723 in this check, the second 
one this year, there’s two more one will come out of this year’s in November and the next one will 
be in February 2022 and that is supposed to take care of our share of what is out there unless 
they extend it.  It was one year and then it was extended into the second year and hopefully they 
won’t continue it but I just want to let you know that the figures we’re seeing are without that 
money in there so far they have taken a little over $280,000 this year away from us in sales tax 
and we have no control.   
 
McNALLY:  Mike is that out of the internet sales tax reports or do they break it down? 
 
DISKIN:  Well, it just comes down to the general sales tax.  They are saying the reason they are 
taking it out is because we’re getting so much more in Internet sales. 
 
PALMER:  But so aren’t they. 
 
DISKIN:  They are getting a bigger share then we are. 
 
McNALLY:  Can’t we just give them our 4% Internet sales so they don’t have to do this all the 
time? 
 
PALMER:  No, that’s our big gain is Internet sales. 
 
McNALLY:  They should just take our gain money out of there instead of doing every time. 
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DISKIN:  So, you can see that our sales tax is obviously is up about a million of last year but 
again, that’s coming out of Covid and a year ago we were still scaling back some but we’re in 
good shape with sales tax. 
I did get the figures this morning, I don’t have them on the sheet but this morning when I came in 
and looked at the second check, it was a couple hundred thousand maybe three hundred 
thousand more than last year so another gain for this month. 
Occupancy is continuing to be strong obviously we’re a year out from Covid and this is about the 
time of the year when things start to pick up again out there in occupancy and it’s difficult to 
compare the numbers from one year to the next because back a year ago we were still at 3%, 
this year we’re at 5% beginning next month, when we start getting the July payments that will 
show up on our August figures we should be able to get a more, true accurate figure how we’re 
gaining because we will actually be talking about 5% vs. 3% so we’ll be able to tell what we’re 
doing with this some of these numbers are little exaggerated because they are 5% this year, 3% 
last year.  Air B&B continues to be strong.  Last month, we were over 25% of this year, this month 
is about 23.4% of all the payments coming from Air B&B so you can see the trend is shifting, it 
has been shifting over the past year to those type of stays rather than traditional ones.  I know 
that AirB&B was at one time the only one of those lodging groups that were collecting occupancy 
tax for us just recently, about a month or two ago BRBO committed to Sullivan County in New 
York to collect on their behalf, they made an agreement with Sullivan County they are going to be 
or started already are going to be collecting on their behalf which will help us hopefully collect 
some more money because some people we are renting through them may not be claiming it, 
maybe thought they were paying whatever so let’s hope that we get some more money once they 
come on board.  I know I turned this information over to Dan Manning and he has been in touch 
with Sullivan County finding out how we can get on board with that obviously because we’re so 
tourist based here that’s going to be a big help to us with occupancy and possible increase some 
of it as well.  Let’s hope we get an agreement with that group as well as Air B&B.   
Other than that, I really don’t have anything else other than expenses there and revenues.  Munis 
is still continuing to be a bit of a bear to transfer over to, we’re getting there eventually I know 
we’re doing our budget, part of our budget this year is going to be in Munis.  We hope to be live 
in payroll in September, it was going to be in June and then they moved it up to August, now it’s 
going to be in September because there is just so much more that’s out there that we are having 
to transfer over from our old system. We hope to get into payroll in September. 
 
WINEMILLER: Mike, can you tell us Adirondack by Owner, they have rental area there are they 
signed up with you or the sales tax? 
 
DISKIN:  No, those people report individually.  They are required to report individually just like 
anybody else that rents. We tell them that, you know anybody that collects occupancy we tell 
them, unless your rental comes from Air B&B you are responsible for collecting that 5% and 
sending that into us. 
 
WINEMILLER: Okay and I have one other question, regarding the property tax sale, are we still 
on? 
 
DISKIN:  Well, if you can tell me what’s going on in Albany I can answer that.  Allegedly this 
moratorium ends on August 31, a couple of weeks from now we’ll see what happens with the new 
administration and whether there is an appetite in Albany for the Legislature to come back in and 
extend that.  I think obviously they would have to come back because at one time that was an 
executive decision, the executive powers got taken away and I don’t believe, hopefully they are 
not going to give them to the new Governor so we’ll see what happens if the Legislature doesn’t 
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come back into session to renew that we can begin work on this in September. 
 
PALMER: I guess the only thing though is that they did put the Federal one in place until October. 
 
DISKIN:  That’s the evictions. 
 
PALMER:  Yeah, the evictions and moratoriums. 
 
DISKIN:  The problem with evictions is you have properties you can sell but if you have a property 
that’s occupied they are going to look at it and say, do I want to bother buying this because I can’t 
get the people out of there. 
 
PALMER:  Right. 
 
DISKIN:  So, it’s going to put a little crimp in how we sell these properties obviously vacant 
properties, things like that commercial properties are not an issue but if you have an owner 
occupied property and you’re going to foreclose on it people are going to have a question mark 
about should I bother messing with this thing because I’ve got to get these people out there, they 
won’t leave, I can’t force them to I’m going to own the property but I can’t do anything with it.  We’ll 
see what happens after that maybe, if we do this foreclosure and it goes through we aren’t looking 
at a sale until mid-October, at the earliest. 
 
WINEMILLER:  October? 
 
DISKIN:  Yes, I would guess.  I mean the moratorium is not going to get over until September 1st 
and then if it does go through we’ve got to get these properties ready and turn them over to the 
auctioneer, do some advertising on them so we figure, four to six weeks we’re looking at October 
at least.  I believe it ends, October 3rd is it or the 15th?  Somewhere around there so possibly by 
the time we sell them, that will be gone but who knows if they extend it again. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  So Dan, the Federal order is no evictions or no foreclosures? 
 
PALMER:  Evictions. 
 
DISKIN:  Evictions. 
 
WINEMILLER: Maybe this is an odd question, I don’t know.  If that were extended, just say could 
we still do the vacant and the commercial? 
 
DISKIN: We could it, there’s not a lot of commercial in this one but there is some vacant land.  We 
could move ahead with vacant land. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: I’ve got three houses in my community that sold in the last tax sale that nobody 
has done anything to them, they are empty. 
 
DISKIN:  You said three?   
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Three. 
 
DISKIN:  You might have more than three. 
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SCOZZAFAVA:  That are empty and I talked to Mike and Dan both this morning about sealing 
them back up, people are breaking into them. 
 
DISKIN:  If they owe taxes, those people aren’t going to be allowed to bid on them but we can 
look at if we want to exclude them from bidding anyways, period because if you own a property 
and you haven’t done anything with it – 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Absolutely. 
 
DISKIN:  Exclude them.  We can write those things into it.  If this moratorium ends I think we ought 
a call a public meeting of our finance, the sub-committee that we formed to come up with these 
rules before we try going anymore forward so we can get these people out of the way from bidding 
anymore. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Well you remember the last sale, the individual who’s significant other went to 
the auction they haven’t paid one cent in taxes, water or sewer. 
 
DISKIN:  And basically that’s seven, maybe eight years. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Exactly. 
 
DISKIN:  We can turn those people down. We don’t have to sell to them obviously.  We’ve proven 
that with the Frontier Town case, we don’t have to sell those properties if we discover something 
amiss there we can say, no we’re not selling it. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Well, we need to lay the rules because I almost got into a fist fight at the last 
auction with one of those buyers. 
 
McNALLY:  Does this extended deadline that people have become current with their taxes as part 
of paying their taxes with this always moving?  What is the deadline for people to reclaim their 
property? 
 
DISKIN:  The practice that we have here is up to 14 days before the auction that they can purchase 
it back. 
 
McNALLY:  Moving target as of now right? 
 
PALMER:  Only because of that not having an auction. 
 
DISKIN: Only because we don’t have a set auction date. 
 
McNALLY:  Fourteen days prior to that? 
 
DISKIN:  Yes, so if we were to foreclose if we were to start foreclosure September 1, getting it 
actually going, moving and maybe by the middle of September at the latest get a foreclosure 
through the court we’ll set a date which would be mid-October, maybe late October and they 
would have up until 14 days before that but that’s a moving target because we don’t have an 
auction date yet. 
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McNALLY:  There’s a couple properties I’m in interested in, in Moriah. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Please come buy it. 
 
McNALLY:  Don’t have to pay taxes on it. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: No, you pretty much get a four or five-year extension. 
 
DISKIN:  And if you can get people in there that the county is paying the rent for, even better. 
 
McNALLY: That’s my point. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  That issue has been corrected with our new Commissioner. I’m very pleased to 
say.  It really has.  We shut down five or six houses down there in the last two years.  Okay, 
anyone else? 
 
HARRINGTON:  In regards to persons being eligible to purchase, you say we’re shutting down of 
those people who buy and there’s a continuance of non-payment there’s so many loop holes there 
that I don’t think you’ll ever cover them all. 
 
DISKIN:  You all know as well as I do there’s a way to get around those.  If you want to buy a 
property and we say you’re not eligible you get your neighbor to buy it, you give them the money, 
he puts it in his name but you really own it, two years from now you can deed it over to him and 
it’s done but you’re right there is just as many loop holes as there are ways to set this up. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Could we extend that stipulation to five years? 
 
DISKIN: I think we have it at three-years now but it’s possible.  The problem is monitoring that.  
How are you going to check to see someone has filed a mortgage or a deed unless you constantly 
look week to week or every month to see if that property has a change in deed.  It’s very difficult 
to monitor.  Something like that you’re looking at twenty to thirty properties somebody buys it, are 
you going to check that every month or so to see if they deeded it over to somebody else?  If they 
deeded it to somebody else that’s fine the problem is we need to find out if they are deeding it 
back to the old owner. 
 
WILSON:  So to switch topics, if that’s okay?  With MRTA opt out marijuana dispenser, opt out 
that we’re all facing in the legalization dispensaries have you seen any models about what kind 
of income or tax revenue that this might generate?  I’m trying to get a sense for the county and 
town is it going to be substantial? 
 
DISKIN:  I haven’t seen any.  I don’t know if there’s anything out that, it’s probably too soon to tell 
that a lot of towns are facing that now some villages are looking at it and towns they are deciding 
whether they want to do it or not but it’s like anything else, they give you all ideas about how much 
revenue you’re going to make but what is it really end up being as opposed to what it brings with 
it. 
 
McNALLY:  I think it’s running about a 10% state tax, 7% county tax and local Governments I 
believe can do three or four percent additional on that. 
 
DISKIN: Something like that.  It’s pretty heavy tax on it. 
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McNALLY:  Yeah, three or four percent just for the town. 
 
WILSON:  That’s what I’m trying to figure out though, what do you – 
 
DISKIN:  And I’m not sure how that tax flows, if it flows directly to you from the state or flows from 
the county and we pay it over?  We haven’t seen anything on that. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  So, it’s my understanding that if a town takes no action that means they can set 
up shop am I correct? 
 
DISKIN:  That’s right.  You have to opt out of it. 
 
PALMER:  By December 31st. 
 
WILSON:  I’m trying to get a sense of in terms of tax revenue what would that mean?  If it’s 
$100,000, that’s a different light than if it’s you know, five or eight thousand dollars very different 
circumstances. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Have any towns opted out? 
 
PALMER: I don’t think so. 
 
WILSON: We’re talking about it.  We’re looking at it next month to decide, do we allow it or do we 
opt out and that’s why I ask. 
 
PALMER:  You have another option there too, you can designate where you want it to be. 
 
WILSON:  We don’t have zoning so – 
 
PALMER:   Yeah, but you can still I think designate under that law a specific location within your 
municipality where you would allow retail sales. 
 
WILSON:  Well, thank you Mike. 
 
DISKIN: I don’t think the county has any say in if you do it or not. 
 
PALMER:  We don’t. 
 
DISKIN:  We don’t have any say in the towns in what towns can do it, what towns can’t if they 
oppose it or not, it’s strictly up to the towns or villages. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: Okay, anything else for Mike? 
 
DISKIN:  Thank you. 
 

**** 
 
 The next item on the agenda was the County Manager with Dan Palmer reporting as 
follows: 
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PALMER:  I don’t have a lot.  I mean, we’re in budget.  The department heads all received their 
budget packs. We are trying to do it through the new Munis software so we’ve set a returned date 
from the departments of September 10th I think it is so we’re working on that. 
I have been in contact with the Sheriff’s unit for the contract negotiations and they sent something 
back late on Friday, I think the intent of our team is to negotiate the Sheriff’s contract first and 
then go to the general unit so we’ll give you some updates on that when we know what the dates 
are of some of the first sessions but other than that, that’s where we are. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Any questions for Dan?  Okay, Joe Keegan has been excused from North 
Country.  He did send an email that the student by student by each town that we requested, that 
he will have it for hopefully, next month. 
Okay, anything further to come before this committee?   
 
GILLILLAND:  I’m not on this committee but I’d like to get a resolution to enter executive session 
to discuss some impact and issues with an ongoing county contract. 
 
SCOZZAFAVA: I need a motion to go into executive session to discuss the contract.  Moved by 
Mr. Wilson, second by Ms. DeZalia.  All in favor –  
 
PALMER:  I just want to ask that Mike Mascarenas attend? 
 
SCOZZAFAVA:  Yes, okay.  We are in executive session. 
 

THE COMMITTEE MOVED INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION AT 11:10 A.M. TO DISCUSS 
ISSUES WITH THE COUNTY CONTRACT AND RETURNED INTO SESSION AT 11:35 A.M. 

 
SCOZZAFAVA:  I need a motion to come back into regular session, moved by Mr. Subra, second 
by Mr. Tyler.  There was no action taken during the executive session so, is there anything further 
to come before the Finance committee?  If not, we stand adjourned. 
 
 As there was no further discussion to come before this Finance committee it was 
adjourned at 11:35 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Judith Garrison, Clerk 
Board of Supervisors  
 


